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Upcoming Events
RCA Executive Meeting

September 5th, 2013 8:00pm-9:30pm, Veirs Mill Recreation Center

The Newsletter of the Randolph Civic Association

Proper Outdoor Property Maintenance
By Matt Tifford

Now that spring has arrived, as always the chore of 
managing our yards has returned along with it. It really is 
wonderful to live as close in to city life as we do and still 
have a 
piece of 
land to 
tinker 
around 
with. 
How-
ever, we 
do need 
to bear 
in mind 
that the 
pur-
chase of 
a sub-
urban 
home 
includes 
property 
maintenance codes that often are not found in more rural 
areas.  

The county codes on grass and weed control are 
designed in part to prevent the creation of nesting areas 
for vermin, to prevent the spread of weeds that endanger 
public health or safety, and to encourage the neat and at-
tractive appearance of residential properties.  

 County property maintenance codes include the fol-
lowing requirements that most often are a concern in our 
community:

�� *UDVV�KHLJKW�PXVW�EH�NHSW�XQGHU����LQFKHV�HYHU\-
where on the property. This includes the front, back, and 
side yards, as well as the public right of way between the 
street and the sidewalk.  

�� 5HVLGHQWV�DUH�UHTXLUHG�WR�UHPRYH�SRLVRQ�LY\��UDJ-
weed, kudzu, and other dangerous, invasive or “noxious 

ZHHGV´�DV�FODVVL¿HG�E\�WKH�6WDWH�RI�0DU\ODQG��$�FRPSOHWH�
list of such plants is available at http://plants.usda.gov/
java/noxiousDriver

�� 5HVLGHQWV�DUH�UHTXLUHG�WR�WULP�EDFN�SODQWV��WUHHV�
and shrubs to prevent them from encroaching on county 
sidewalks and roadways.

��
Common 
lawn weeds 
like crab-
grass, 
clover and 
dandelions 
are not 
considered 
noxious 
weeds and 
are not 
regulated 
by county 
or state 
codes. 
However, 
Johnson 
*UDVV��

sometimes confused with crabgrass, is on the noxious 
weed list and should be removed. 

�� 'HFRUDWLYH�VKUXEV�DQG�SODQWV�DUH�QRW�VXEMHFW�WR�
the 12” height restriction. 

�� %DPERR��ZKLOH�FHUWDLQO\�LQYDVLYH��LV�QRW�UHJXODWHG�
by state or county codes.

As for most county code issues, violations can be 
reported by dialing “311” or online at www.mc311.com. 
Please remember that the Randolph Civic Association 
does not have the authority to enforce county codes or to 
create additional housing codes in the community. How-
HYHU��LI�\RX�DUH�KDYLQJ�GLI¿FXOW\�JHWWLQJ�D�UHVSRQVH�IURP�
county agencies we can help get you in touch with county 
personnel. Please though call 311 FIRST and make sure 
you get a ticket number so we can help you follow-up.
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RCA Executive Committee and 
Committee Chairs for 2012-2013

RCA Telephone Number: (240)668-4722.
Recorded announcements of community events, 24 hours a day. Callers may leave messages.

Membership in the RCA is $10.00 per year.

The Echo�LV�WKH�RIILFLDO�SXEOLFDWLRQ�RI�WKH�5DQGROSK�&LYLF�$VVRFLDWLRQ��,QF���3�2��%R[�������
1RUWK�%HWKHVGD��0DU\ODQG��������7KH�Echo is published 8 times a year and distributed 
free to all residents of Franklin Park, Hilltop Square, Montrose Park, Randolph Hills, and 
Randolph Farms. Deadline for submission of articles varies; the next deadline is noted in 
each issue. If you would like to send an article in for consideration, please email the article 
to info@randolphcivic.org.

The Randolph Civic Association was formed in 1955 and incorporated in 1958. As stated 
in the original Articles of Incorporation, the purposes of the RCA are “to stimulate inter-
est in all community problems and improvements that will better the general welfare of 
the community [and] to pay strict attention to any attempt to lessen the value of property 
within its borders...”

Web site: www.randolphcivic.org

President’s Message
by Chad Salganik, RCA President

This is the last Echo before the Summer break, 
but before I get started I want to thank all of the per-
formers and neighbors who came out and supported 
MusicFest. I thought this year’s line-up was the best 
we’ve had. I had the honor and pleasure of present-
LQJ�WKH�5&$�9ROXQWHHU�RI�WKH�<HDU�DZDUG�WR�*HRUJH�
*DGERLV��*HRUJH�KDV�EHHQ�D�WUHPHQGRXV�DGYRFDWH�
IRU�WKH�QHLJKERUKRRG��*HRUJH�KDV�VHUYHG�WKH�%R\�
Scouts and worked to improve the quality of educa-
WLRQ�LQ�RXU�ORFDO�VFKRROV��7KDQN�\RX��*HRUJH�

The Pike Central Farm Market has returned to 
Mid-Pike Plaza for its second season. I’ve already 
been several times this year, and have run in to 
many Randolph Hills residents. If you haven’t been, 
I recommend you stop by on a Saturday morning. I 
can personally report that the Crepes, Pinch’s Chi-
nese dumplings and the chicken sliders at the Culi-
nary Nomad are all great ways to start the weekend. 

:KLWH�)OLQW�GHYHORSPHQW�LV�SLFNLQJ�XS�SDFH��*D-
bles Residential presented their plan for the property 
located next to the Shriver Aquatic Center on Old 
*HRUJHWRZQ�DQG�([HFXWLYH�%RXOHYDUG��,W�LV�FXUUHQWO\�
a parking lot. The development will bring residential 
units, some retail and a parking garage that will be 
shared with the Aquatic Center. This would enable 
the County to turn the surface parking lot at the 
Aquatic Center in to an expanded park. The County 
is soliciting input on how to program the park. You 
will hear more about this soon. Construction is a few 
years away. Development is dependent on a new 
street network called the “Western Workaround”, 
ZKLFK�ZLOO�FUHDWH�DQ�DOWHUQDWLYH�WUDI¿F�URXWH�WR�
Rockville Pike. The Montgomery County DOT will be 
presenting an update on the Western Workaround 
at the June White Flint Implementation Advisory 
Committee meeting. This will be a good barometer 
for how our County infrastructure is (or isn’t) keeping 
pace with development.

As the temperatures rise, and the threat of thun-
derstorms increases, we will again focus on PEPCO 
reliability. The trees in front of my house were 
WULPPHG�WKLV�PRUQLQJ��VR�¿QJHUV�DUH�FURVVHG�KRSLQJ�
we’ll have power 
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Neighborhood News in Brief
�� 2013 Montgomery County Public Libraries Summer 

Reading Kickoff! Join us on June 15, 2 PM for our 
Summer Reading Kickoff at Kensington Park Library. 
Kaydee Puppets will present The Ugly Duckling and 
The Princess and the Pea. Our 2013 Montgomery 
County Public Libraries Summer Reading program 
���'LJ�LQWR�5HDGLQJ��FKLOGUHQ��DQG�%HQHDWK�WKH�6XUIDFH�
(teen) -- will run from June 1 to August 15.  Registra-
tion is online only through the Library’s website at 
www.montgomerycountymd.gov/library beginning June 
1. Participants can sign up for the program and log the 
books they read using any computer in the library, at 
home or school, or using any mobile device. Check 
out all our Summer Reading activitie. Summer Read-
ing is sponsored by Friends of the Library, Montgom-
ery County, Inc.

�� :K\�VKRXOG�\RX�KHOS�ZLWK�RXU�6LJQ�%HDXWL¿FDWLRQ�
efforts? What’s it to you anyway? Here’s an angle you 
may not have considered: property values. “Curb ap-
peal” is not just what your individual home looks like.  
Prospective buyers/renters start evaluating the “curb 
DSSHDO´�RI�WKH�ZKROH�QHLJKERUKRRG�ZKHQ�WKH\�¿UVW�
enter a community.  When they see a good looking 
community sign, with a well maintained area around 
WKH�VLJQ��ZLWK�SODQWV�DQG�ÀRZHUV��LW�VHQGV�D�PHVVDJH�
about community spirit, positive community activity 
and a community that cares about how the neighbor-
hood looks beyond any one individual’s front yard.  
Denise Szczur, a premier real estate agent in our area, 
ZKHQ�DVNHG��GRHV�VLJQ�EHDXWL¿FDWLRQ�KHOS�VHOO�KRXVHV��
DQVZHUHG��³,W�GH¿QLWHO\�LPSURYHV�WKH�DSSHDO�RI�WKH�
QHLJKERUKRRG�´�,QFUHDVHG�DSSHDO�RI�D�QHLJKERUKRRG�
means increased property values.

311 is Montgomery County’s phone 
number for non-emergency 
government information and 
services.  For emergency calls, 
residents should continue to call 911.  
A new website is available 24/7 at 
www.montgomerycountymd.gov/311.

Phone Numbers for MC311

 In Montgomery County, call 311

 Outside of Montgomery County,
 call 240-777-0311

 The TTY number is 240-773-3556

Reminder:  Call 911 for emergencies

Website:

www.montgomerycountymd.gov/311

Call 311 To Get It Done!
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May Executive Board
Meeting Minutes
by Jason Ott

1. Call to order:  8:00 PM
��� 2OG�%XVLQHVV
�� 0XVLF�)HVW�LV�VHW�IRU�0D\���WK�DW�0HP�6DKLE���

7KHUH�ZLOO�EH�¿YH�DFWV���3HRSOH�FDQ�SD\�RQOLQH�DW�UDQ-
GROSKFLYLF�RUJ����3OHDVH�MRLQ�XV�IRU�WKLV�ZRQGHUIXO�HYHQW���
Well-behaved children are encouraged to join the event.

�� 7KH�5&$�%D]DDU�LV�VHW�IRU�6DWXUGD\��0D\��WK���
Volunteers are lined up.

�� 'HYHORSPHQWV�UHJDUGLQJ�0RQWURVH�3DUNZD\�
East have been quiet.  Chad Salganik is writing a letter 
to the County Council recommending connectivity at 
the Randolph railroad crossing based on neighborhood 
feedback.

�� $Q�XSGDWH�ZDV�JLYHQ�RQ�WKH�:KLWH�)OLQW�'HYHO-
RSPHQW���%�)��6DXO�&RPSDQ\�LV�SUHVHQWLQJ�WKHLU�SODQ�DW�
the White Flint Advisory Meeting at 7 PM, May 6th, at 
the Aquatic Center.  

��� 1HZ�%XVLQHVV
�� 5&$�UHFHLYHG�DQ�LQYLWDWLRQ�WR�IURP�WKH��QG�

District Department of Police.  We have been invited to 
send a representative to the Police/Community Advisory 
%RDUG���0DUD�*UHHQJUDVV�ZLOO�VHUYH�LQ�WKLV�UROH�WR�UHSUH-
sent the part of RCA in the 2nd District.

�� 7KH�5&$�&RPPXQLW\�%D]DDU�KDV�KDG�OHVV�
LQWHUHVW�VXUURXQGLQJ�LW���7KH�%R\�6FRXWV�DUH�LQWHUHVWHG�
LQ�PDQDJLQJ�WKH�%D]DDU���'LVFXVVLRQ�ZDV�WDEOHG���$�¿QDO�
decision will be made at a future meeting.

��� 6WDQGDUG�%XVLQHVV�DQG�5HSRUWV
�� 7KH�$SULO��WK�*HQHUDO�0HHWLQJ�0LQXWHV�ZHUH�DS-

proved.
�� &RPPLWWHH�&KDLU�5HSRUWV
o Amber Tedesco presented the Education com-

mittee update.  The school year is coming to an end.  
Extended Learning Opportunities (ELO) will be held July 
8th through August 2nd.  Students will go to Shriver ES 
GXH�WR�WKH�¿QDO�FRQVWUXFWLRQ�VWHSV�DW�9LHUV�0LOO�(6���(/2�
is available for Kindergarten through 5th grade students.  
The Spring Fair is Saturday, May 18th.

o The Environment report was presented by Matt 
Tifford.  Kevin Kline worked to get the creek in Waverly-
6FKX\ONLOO�3DUN�WR�EH�QDPHG���,W�LV�QDPHG�*OHQGDUUDJK�
6WUHDP�DQG�LV�HQWHUHG�LQ�WKH�8QLWHG�6WDWHV�*HRORJLFDO�
Survey database.  It is hoped that Parks will install a 
sign describing the efforts to protect the stream when 
the budget allows.

o The RCA Hotline had a complaint about grass 
height.  For grass complaints, please call 3-1-1.

5. RCA Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 P.M.

Train Whistles: What do they mean?
by Karen Helfert

In RCA-Land, we hear a train blow its whistle when it 
LV�DSSURDFKLQJ�WKH�5DQGROSK�5RDG�*DUUHWW�3DUN�FURVV-
ing.

The following are some of the train whistle (in the 
U.S.) sound codes: [ == means long, 0 means short ]

[ == == 0 = ]: Train is approaching a grade level 
crossing (i.e. a road crossing). This is a widely used 
safety signal used to warn motorists. (In RCA land, we all 
know this one all too well). In Morse code this is the letter 
“Q”. Dating back to when the Queen of England would 
come into a harbor aboard a ship. The ship would blow 
its horn the letter “Q” to let everyone know the Queen of 
England was on board and to yield the right of way to her 
ship.

[ 0 ]: Stop or stopping; apply the brakes

[ == ]: Approaching railroad station or junction (if 
moving), or apply air brakes and equalize pressure (if 
standing).

[ 0 0 ]: A general answer signal or acknowledgement; 
identical to the “roger” or “10-4” radio terms

[ == 00 ]: Visibility obscured

[ == ]: Train is about to proceed forward; release the 
brakes

[ 0 0 0 ]: Train is about to proceed in reverse (if 
standing), or train is about to stop at the next station (if 
moving)

[ == == == ]: Train cars have come unhooked; train 
has come apart

>���������  �@��)LUH�DODUP��¿UH�RQ�WKH�WUDLQ

>�����������������@��'DQJHU��JHW�RII�WKH�WUDFNV��8VHG�
to warn pedestrians or livestock who are on the tracks in 
front of the approaching train.

Train whistles can be a steam trumpet or air-chime 
for example - type of horn varies the pitch & extent of 
variation. The most common musical chords on trains in 
North America are the Air-chime version of D sharp (#), 
)���*���%��ZKLFK�LV�D�*��PLQRU��WK�LQ�WKH��QG�LQYHUVLRQ�

Thanks to: http://www.jerryandkathy.com/Train_Whis-
tles.htm for basic information.
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puppets

 

SUMMER IS FOR KIDS AT  strathmore

Exhibits, Performances, 
Workshops & More!

JUNE–AUGUST, 2013 

www.strathmore.org/puppets 
For Complete Schedule

Backyard Theater for Kids
THURSDAYS, 9:30 & 11:30AM

MILKSHAKE 
kindie rock
JULY 11

URBAN ARTISTRY
hip-hop dance
JULY 18

POP UPS 
‘80s-inspired rock
JULY 25

TAIKOZA 
Japanese drums & dance
AUGUST 1

Beginning in July, “Two for One” 
coupons will be available at the Rockville, 
Gaithersburg, Silver Spring City Place, 
and Tenleytown TD Bank stores. 
Coupons must be redeemed in person 
only, seating subject to availability. Limit 
2 coupons per customer.

Don’t Miss

take
Strathmore

SPONSORED BY

SPONSORED BYFree Summer Outdoor Concert Series
WEDNESDAYS, 7PM
JUNE 26 THROUGH AUGUST 14
SEE WEBSITE FOR COMPLETE SCHEDULE!

Milkshake

Urban Artistry

Pop Ups

Taikoza 

The RCA Hotline
240-668-4722 (4RCA)

Calls Received March 4th, 2013 
through April 14th, 2013
General Note: The RCA gets a 

lot of calls about code violations 

(untagged cars, tall grass, etc). Please note that phone 

numbers for agencies that handle such matters are pub-

lished on the website. You don’t have to leave your name 

or phone number. The RCA reserves the right to not pub-

lish calls longer than 1.5 minutes due to the time it takes 

to transcribe and cost to publish. You can always email 

the RCA at info@randolphcivic.org  or submit an article for 

publication to the Echo editor.

����������7KXUV��DW�����DP���1RW�$QRQ\PRXV���*RRG�
morning.  I need someone to call me.  I live on Ashley 
Drive and I need to speak with someone in reference to 
the tall grass at 113xx Ashley Drive.  It affects the bus 
stop area.  We need to get together about this because 
it doesn’t bring a good aspect to our neighborhood.  I’m 
quite upset by it.  I let it go last year but this year I will not 
let it go.  I don’t know how to go about resolving it.  Can 
someone please give me a call?

����������6XQ��DW�����DP���1RW�$QRQ\PRXV���*RRG�PRUQ-
ing.  I hope it’s not too late to participate in MusicFest 
2013 fundraiser today.  I will plan to be there today.

Faith United 
Methodist Preschool

Ages 2-4 Small class size.
Individual hands-on learning.

Private and affordable.
Excellent, nurturing, 
degreed teachers.
MD State licensed.

Call to schedule a tour.
301-881-1416 or email

Rosemarie Lapham, Director at
rosemarielap@msn.com
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Loehmann’s Plaza
5200-5290 Randolph Road

Rockville, MD 20852
 

 

 

 

 

Boston Market                                   (301) 984-0990 

Chuck E Cheese                                  (301) 468-2491 

Congressional Bank                           (301) 984-6000 

Dollar Tree                                          (301) 231-6097 

El Patio                                                 (301) 231-9225 

Hair Systems                                       (301) 770-0358 

Lifestyle Spa                                        (301) 468-9770 

Loehmann's                                         (301) 770-0030 

Parcel Plus                                            (301) 468-2177 

Royal Martial Arts                               (301) 770-1007 

Safeway, Store #1315                         (301) 770-3665 

Sherwin-Williams                                 (301) 984-7124 

Subway                                                  (301) 881-4672 

Vision Cleaners                                     (301) 881-7142 

West Marine Store                               (301) 230-0945 

 

-%*�526(1)(/'�5(7$,/�x 4445 Willard Avenue, Suite 700, Chevy Chase, Maryland 20815  x www.jbgr.com x (301) 657-0700 x fax (301) 657-9850
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District Two Crime Report
by Captain David Falcinelli

As you know, recently the area of RCA-Land south 
of Randolph Road was transferred to the jurisdiction 
RI�0RQWJRPHU\�&RXQW\�3ROLFH¶V��QG�'LVWULFW��%HORZ�DUH�
the most recent crime statistics for the 2nd District: YTD 
April 2012 vs. YTD April 2013

As you can see, the 2nd District had a huge spike 
in commercial burglaries over the last several months. 
The majority of these have occurred at commercial 
KLJK�ULVHV�LQ�WKH�GRZQWRZQ�%HWKHVGD�DQG�:KLWH�)OLQW�
DUHDV��%HFDXVH�RI�WKLV�VSLNH��ZH�GHGLFDWHG�D�VLJQL¿FDQW�
amount of resources to the problem and on 5/9/13 a 
suspect was arrested in connection with most of these 
events. He has also been linked to similar events in D.C. 
and we have been working closely with their detec-
tives to ensure he is charged with all the crimes he is 
responsible for committing. I want to complement those 
employees that encountered suspicious persons in their 
buildings and called the police. Although we did not 
catch him in the act of committing a crime, many of you 

did call when you observed a suspicious person lurk-
ing around. Unfortunately, there were also many events 
where this suspect was spotted by employees and the 
police were never called or not called until it was too late 
for us to catch him. Remember you are our eyes and 
our ears and we rely upon you to let us know when you 
encounter suspicious persons and situations.

$OWKRXJK�QRW�UHÀHFWHG�LQ�WKH�$SULO�QXPEHUV��ZH�KDYH�
seen an increase in residential burglaries in the month 
of May. Many of these burglaries are occurring during 
daytime hours and they are taking high-end jewelry. In 
at least one case, power has been cut to the house prior 
to making entry. Please be alert for suspicious people 
and cars in your neighborhoods and report it to police 
non-emergency at 301-279-8000 or 911 if you actually 
observe a crime in progress. If you wish to schedule a 
free home security survey, please call the 2nd District at 
301-652-9200 and you will be referred to a community 
VHUYLFHV�RI¿FHU��/RFN�\RXU�GRRUV�HYHQ�LI�\RX�DUH�MXVW�
leaving the house for a short period of time.

Although thefts from autos remain relatively un-
changed from last year, the number of people leaving 
their cars unlocked is decreasing. Approximately 50% of 
the thefts last month were from unlocked cars, which are 

down from last year’s average of almost 70%. Remem-
ber to lock your cars every night even if they are parked 
in your driveway. Remove all valuables and anything 
that looks like it might contain something valuable, such 
as a laptop bag. These thieves prey on softer targets 
and do not like to use force as it makes noise and at-
tracts attention.

It is that time of year again for the Click It or Ticket 
6HDWEHOW�(QIRUFHPHQW�&DPSDLJQ��2I¿FHUV�KDYH�EHHQ�
out in force since May 13 looking for seatbelt and child 
safety seat violations. There will be no warnings issued. 
%XFNOH�XS��,W�PD\�VDYH�\RXU�OLIH�

A recent pedestrian safety campaign in the down-
WRZQ�%HWKHVGD�GLVWULFW�UHVXOWHG�LQ�WKH�LVVXDQFH�RI�����
citations for various violations along Wisconsin Avenue 
and Arlington Road. Additionally, operations were also 
conducted at the pedestrian crosswalks along Democ-
UDF\�%OYG��QHDU�:DOWHU�-RKQVRQ�+LJK�6FKRRO�DQG�RYHU�
60 citations were issued there also. Drivers need to 
watch out for pedestrians, and pedestrians need to obey 
their signals. There were eight wrecks in the 2nd District 
last month involving pedestrians with the driver at-fault 

in four, the pedestrian at-fault in three, and one remains 
under investigation.

7UDI¿F�LV�EDG�HQRXJK�ZLWKRXW�IXUWKHU�FORJJLQJ�XS�WKH�
roads with unnecessary collisions. Focus on your driving 
DQG�\RXU�ZDONLQJ��%H�DZDUH�RI�\RXU�VXUURXQGLQJV�DW�DOO�
times. Call the police if you see anything suspicious in 
\RXU�QHLJKERUKRRGV��<RXU�SROLFH�RI¿FHUV�DUH�PXFK�PRUH�
effective when we all do our part.

I am looking forward to working together to keep 
our crime rates low, and to keep the roads as safe as 
possible for all who use them. Thank you for doing your 
part.
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Moti’s Grill

Moti’s Grill features sizzling steaks and kebabs, perfectly spiced schwarma, 
award winning falafel, homemade deli meats, and a unique selection of 

succulent Middle Eastern appetizers and dips.

All you can eat Indian Buffet!
Every Tuesday 5pm-9pm

Sushi Specials!
Every Wednesday 11am-9pm
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New and Improved Music Venue 
Opens up in Bethesda
by Mark Nensel

It’s not quite the return of the Psyche Delly, but at 
ORQJ�ODVW�OLYH�PXVLF�KDV�UHWXUQHG�WR�GRZQWRZQ�%HWKHVGD���
2SHQHG�WKLV�SDVW�0DUFK��WKH�%HWKHVGD�%OXHV�DQG�-D]]�
Supper Club is the latest incarnation of the art-deco-style 
former movie theater located on Wisconsin Avenue just 
QRUWK�RI�2OG�*HRUJHWRZQ�5RDG���2ULJLQDOO\�RSHQHG�LQ�
1938, the venue has gone through multiple incarnations, 
notably as the much-enjoyed (by this author, anyway) 
DQG�ORQJ�JRQH�%HWKHVGD�&LQHPD�DQG�'UDIWKRXVH���)RO-
lowing the demise of the Cinema Drafthouse, the venue 
EHFDPH�WKH�%HWKHVGD�7KHDWUH�&DIp��ZKHUH�LW�KRVWHG�PL-
nor touring theater productions.  The live theater concept 
never quite caught on, and the building lay unused for 
D�FRXSOH�\HDUV��XQWLO�ORFDO�UHDO�HVWDWH�PRJXO�5LFN�%URZQ�
bought the property in foreclosure in January 2012. 

The building has since received an $8,000,000 face-
lift and renovation, its interior transformed into a supper 
FOXE�FRPSOHWH�ZLWK�D�VWDJH�IURQW�GDQFH�ÀRRU�WKDW�GRXEOHV�
as a tabled-seating area for 300 customers, combined 
with 200 seats in a terraced theater-style arrangement 
ULVLQJ�EHKLQG�DQG�DERYH�WKH�GDQFH�ÀRRU���(TXLSSHG�
with a brand new 40-foot bar, an acclaimed executive 
chef recently relocated from the Philadelphia area, and 
operating manager Ralph Camilli, with over 40 years of 
DC-area club management and booking experience (via 
WKH�&HOODU�'RRU�DQG�%OXHV�$OOH\���WKH�%HWKHVGD�%OXHV�
and Jazz Supper Club bills itself as a ‘high-class quality 
music venue’ just minutes away from our neighborhood. 

 The venue is booking largely jazz and blues acts 
(obviously, considering its name) as well world-music, 
FRXQWU\��FRPHG\�DQG�5	%�VRXO�DUWLVWV��6DOVD�DQG�VZLQJ�
bands have already played the club and will return regu-
ODUO\��IRU�WKHVH�JLJV��WKH�WDEOHV�DUH�FOHDUHG��DQG�WKH�ÀRRU�
is opened up for dancing. Ticket prices start at $10, and 
a $15-per person minimum food and bar tab is required. 
Upcoming acts include Marc Antoine on 6/19; Reginald 
Cyntje on 6/25; Junior Cline & Julia Nixon on 6/29; and 
:D\QH�%UDG\�RQ�������&KHFN�RXW�WKH�UHVW�RI�WKH�VFKHG-
ule at the club’s website: http://www.bethesdabluesjazz.
com/. 

� 7KH�%HWKHVGD�%OXHV�DQG�-D]]�6XSSHU�&OXE�LV�
��ò�EORFNV�IURP�WKH�%HWKHVGD�0HWUR��7KH�QHDUE\�&KHO-
WHQKDP�*DUDJH�DFFRPPRGDWHV�����FDUV�DQG�LV�IUHH�
on weekends and holidays. The club is located at 7719 
:LVFRQVLQ�$YH��LQ�%HWKHVGD��0'�

Randolph Hills Shopping
Center proudly supports the
Randolph Civic Association!
The Randolph Hills Shopping Center and all of the Ran-

dolph Hills Industrial Park look forward to a continued 

partnership with the community.

Randolph Hills Shopping

Center Tenants:

Food Stop

:DVKLQJWRQ�%DJHO

Royal Dragon

C&I Cleaners

Pizza Leo & Asteroid

Israeli Accents

Memsahib Restaurant

KosherMart

20/20 Cafe

Friends of the Library

*RRGZLOO

%HVW�7LOH

$*�)ORRUV

9LJQROD�*RXUPHW

Simply Accessories

%DQQHU�3RZHU

.LWFKHQ�DQG�%DWK�'HSRW

Nash Floors

Congratulations on a
successful MusicFest!

The Randolph Hills Shopping Center was a proud 

sponsor of the event and looks forward to projects that 

beautify our community for years to come.

The Randolph Hills Shopping Center is

ORFDWHG�DW�WKH�LQWHUVHFWLRQ�RI�%RLOLQJ�%URRN�3DUNZD\�DQG�

Rocking Horse Road. Also, please visit the relocated 

*RRGZLOO�6WRUH�ZKLFK�KDV�PRYHG�WR�WKH�VSDFH�SUHYLRXVO\�

occupied by Amazing Savings.
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Troop 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin, Assistant Scoutmaster

It’s been a busy time for Troop 1083. The goings-on 
kicked off in grand style at Patrick Owen’s Eagle Court of 
Honor, on April 14th. Family, friends, and fellow Scouts 
gathered to congratulate Patrick and to celebrate his im-
pressive achievement. The following weekend, the Troop 
camped out at one of its favorite locations, Sandy Point 
6WDWH�3DUN��RQ�WKH�ZHVWHUQ�VLGH�RI�WKH�&KHVDSHDNH�%D\�
%ULGJH��

Also during April, the Troop welcomed its newest 
members, as the “graduating classes” of Webelos II 
Scouts from Packs 493 and 1081 were the center of at-
WHQWLRQ�IRU�WKH�H[FLWLQJ�%ULGJLQJ�&HUHPRQ\��&XUUHQW�6FRXWV�
assisted in the ceremonies, and warmly welcomed their 
new fellow Scouts as they crossed over from Cub Scout-
ing and into the Troop 1083 family.   

In other ceremonies, on April 12-14, Troop 1083 
6FRXWV�&RU\�%\UQH��0DWWKHZ�.LPEDOO��DQG�0DWHR�6WUHHG�
participated in the Order of the Arrow (OA) “Ordeal” induc-
tion. All the inductees were nominated and elected by their 
fellow Scouts, who recognized their friendly leadership 
among peers. The OA is recognized as Scouting’s Na-
tional Honor Society, and the Ordeal emphasizes service 
DQG�VHOI�VDFUL¿FH��

On May 17-19, the Scouts (and many of their parents) 
enjoyed the Troop’s biennial whitewater rafting outing on 
the Shenandoah and Potomac Rivers near Harpers Ferry, 
West Virginia. The rafting excursion was sandwiched by 
a campout at Washington Monument State Park, near 
%RRQVERUR��0DU\ODQG��$FFRUGLQJ�WR�UHOLDEOH�VRXUFHV��WKH�
Dutch-oven cooking was of 4-star restaurant quality.

Some of the Scouts are working on their Cycling Merit 
badge. As one might guess, earning that badge involves 
some cycling tours. In the past month alone, the Cycling 
%DGJHUV�KDYH�WDNHQ�����WR����PLOH�ULGHV�DORQJ�WKH�5RFN�
&UHHN�+LNHU�%LNHU�WUDLO�DQG�WKH�&DSLWDO�&UHVFHQW�7UDLO�
EHWZHHQ�5&$�/DQG�DQG�%HWKHVGD��DURXQG�WKH�6XJDUORDI�
Mountain grounds near Poolesville; and along the C&O 
&DQDO�WRZSDWK��7KH�¿QDO�FKDOOHQJH�ZLOO�EH�D����PLOH�ULGH��
5HDG�DERXW�LW�LQ�\RXU�6HSWHPEHU������(&+2�

June will bring the annual beach weekend campout at 
Assateague and Ocean City, right after school comes to 
D�FORVH��+RZ¶V�WKDW�IRU�D�ZD\�WR�NLFN�RII�VXPPHU�YDFDWLRQ��
Then, in late July, many of the Scouts will attend a week-
long summer camp at Camp Rodney on the upper Chesa-
SHDNH�%D\��$OVR�WKLV�VXPPHU��WKH�7URRS�ZLOO�VHQG�D�FUHZ�
to spend a week on the Lenhok’sin High Adventure trail 
DW�WKH�*RVKHQ�6FRXW�5HVHUYDWLRQ�LQ�ZHVW�FHQWUDO�9LUJLQLD��
7KLV�ZLOO�EH�WKDW�JURXS¶V�¿UVW�RI�WZR�FRQVHFXWLYH�VXPPHUV�
at Lenhok’sin, as they prepare for a 2-week trek in 2015 
to the Philmont High Adventure Scout Reservation in New 
Mexico. 

,I�\RX�DUH�D�ER\�ZKR�KDV�¿QLVKHG�WKH�¿IWK�JUDGH�\RX�
can join us. We meet Monday nights at 7:30 at Viers Mill 

R a n d o l p h  C i v i c  F o u n d a t i o n  N e w s

Venture Crew 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin, Assistant Scoutmaster

The Crew’s latest “Venture Out” event took place on 
May 20 in Rockville Town Center. Crew members met at 
a local eatery for dinner then headed over to the Regal 
Cinema to take in Iron Man 3.  The Crew decided to keep 
WKH�HYHQLQJ¶V�IRFXV�RQ�IXQ��VR�¿QDO�GHFLVLRQV�RQ�D�ODWH�
summer outing were tabled for the time being. Pass the 
SRSFRUQ�SOHDVH�

Not that the Crew isn’t busy. If you attended the RCA 
6SULQJ�%D]DDU�DW�/RHKPDQQ¶V�3OD]D�RQ�0D\����\RX�VDZ�
the Venture Crew’s 2015 High Adventure contingent of-
fering tasty food and beverages for sale to bazaar-goers. 
Perhaps you did more than see them, and made a pur-
FKDVH�WR�VXSSRUW�WKHLU�HIIRUWV��7KH�&UHZ�WKDQNV�\RX��+LJK�
Adventure is truly a trip of a lifetime and every bit you do 
to help—and enjoying a burger and a soda helps—is most 
appreciated. 

The 2015 crew is not the only Philmont contingent 
among the Venture Crew’s membership. Some of the 
Crew’s other members are taking the trip to Philmont in 
New Mexico this summer. In fact, Venture Crew 1083 is 
¿HOGLQJ�QRW�RQH�EXW�WZR�JURXSV�����SDUWLFLSDQWV�LQ�DOO��7KH�
two groups have been taking separate practice hikes all 
VSULQJ��2QH�¿QDO�VKDNHGRZQ��RQ�-XQH������XQLWHG�WKH�WZR�
groups at a single campsite, where together they sharp-
ened their already formidable wilderness camping skills 
LQ�RQH�¿QDO�WXQH�XS��7R�VLPXODWH�WKH�WUDLO�FRQGLWLRQV�WKH\¶OO�
experience as “sister crews” at Philmont this summer, 
ERWK�JURXSV�KLNHG�DW�&DFDSRQ�6WDWH�3DUN�QHDU�%HUNHOH\�
Springs, West Virginia, but one crew hiked on Saturday 
DQG�WKH�RWKHU�FUHZ�KLNHG�RQ�6XQGD\��%HVW�RI�DOO��WKH\�ZHUH�
able to enjoy a barbecue dinner together on Saturday 
QLJKW�

Venturing is open to coed youth aged 14 through 21. 
%HFDXVH�LWV�PHPEHUV�DUH�D�OLWWOH�ROGHU��&UHZ�DFWLYLWLHV�DUH�
more self-directed, and typically more advanced, than 
WKRVH�RI�%R\�6FRXW�DQG�*LUO�6FRXW�XQLWV��&UHZ�PHHWLQJV�
are Monday nights during the school year from 6:30–7:30 
SP�DW�9LHUV�0LOO�(6��:K\�QRW�MRLQ�XV"�%ULQJ�D�OLNH�PLQGHG�
IULHQG�VR�\RX¶OO�DOUHDG\�NQRZ�VRPHRQH�HOVH�DW�WKH�PHHWLQJ��
)RU�PRUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ��FRQWDFW�FUHZ�DGYLVRU�*UHJ�6NROQLN�
at 301-942-3755.

ES, or call Scoutmaster Dave Talbott at 301-933-0048. 
Check out the troop web page at www.troop1083.org.
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Slow Down!
by Lindsay Hoffman, Randolph Civic Foundation 

President

Over the last several years, our neighborhood has 
felt the reinvigoration of young families.  And that means 
more children on our sidewalks, in our parks and cross-
ing our streets.  Please be mindful that speed limits on 
our neighborhood streets are 25 mph.  With the curves, 
hills and curbside parked cars, there is no reason to fly 
down any of our streets.  Slow Down.

And, while you’re slowed down, take an opportunity 
to get to know your neighbors.  The RCF continues its 
VSRQVRUVKLS�SURJUDP�RI�QHLJKERUKRRG�%ORFN�3DUWLHV���
Visit our website at www.RandolphCivicFoundation.
org for more information on everything from obtaining 
a county permit to block your street to a sample party 
tracker that spreads the planning fun among your neigh-
bors.  You’ll find a step-by-step guide for planning, culmi-
nating with up to $150 in reimbursements from the RCF.

+DYH�D�IDQWDVWLF�VXPPHU�

RCF Executive Committee for 2012-2013
OFFICERS
President
Lindsay Hoffman
4602 Wilwyn Way
301-775-9807

Vice President
Matt Tifford
11235 Ashley Drive 
301-770-4377

Secretary
%RE�:DONHU
11813 Ashley Drive
amorworks1@aol.com

Treasurer
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 
301-351-1957

Directors
Mike Saunders
12107 Hunters Lane 
301-468-9268

Karen Helfert
11429 Ashley Drive
301-468-0236

Alison Dewey
5003 Macon Drive
sabaly@hotmail.com

The Randolph Civic Foundation  originated in 1996. It was formed to provide  educational and 
charitable services to the Randolph Community. The address is: Randolph Civic Foundation,  
32�%R[������*DUUHWW�3DUN��0'�����������

www.RandolphCivicFoundation.org - Phone: 240-389-4723
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C L A S S I F I E D S
The Echo publishes classified ads free for RCA members, to a maxi-

mum of one ad per year per household. Additional ads may be pur-

chased for $5.00. The Echo makes no claims or guarantees regarding 

the quality of goods or services sold.

WATERCOLOR CLASSES.  Learn to paint in nearby 
*DUUHWW�3DUN��6PDOO��LQIRUPDO�FODVVHV�IRU�DGXOWV��$OO�
levels welcome, including complete beginners. Held 
in teacher’s Victorian home. Martha Seigel, MFA, the 
American University, 31 years experience.  Call 301-
946-5388.
BEST BUDDIES PETSITTING SERVICE: *RLQJ�RXW�RI�
town? Need your dog to be walked daily? Have a cat 
that needs to be boarded? Well we are a home away 
from home providing the best loving care for your pet 
depending on your needs. We board cats and dogs 
and we do not crate them. We have a fenced-in quarter 
DFUH�ORW�ULJKW�KHUH�LQ�5DQGROSK�+LOOV��'RJV�JHW�WZR����
minute walks daily and all animals get breakfast and 
GLQQHU��ZH�SURYLGH�WKH�IRRG��%HWZHHQ�ZDONV��WKHUH�LV�
plenty of playtime. Prices reasonable and our schedule 
is setup to meet your needs. Pickup and drop-off ser-
vice is provided if needed. Any medications can and 
will be administered. We are bonded and insured. Call 
'DQQ\�%HLJHO�DW���������������RU�JR�WR�ZZZ�EHVWEXG-
diespetservice.com email us at bestbuddiespetsitting@
hotmail.com

� �

�

���
KAREN WOOD 

Piano Instruction 
(301) 512-8883 

�
Accepting Piano 

Students of All Levels�

0XVLF�FDQ�DLGH��ʊ�
�����5HOD[DWLRQ��5HFUHDWLRQ����
�����0RWLYDWLRQ���&HOHEUDWLRQ���
������DQG�&RQFHQWUDWLRQ�
�
.DUHQ� :RRG� KDV� RYHU� ��� \HDUV� RI�
H[SHULHQFH�WHDFKLQJ�SLDQR�WR�DGXOWV�DQG�
FKLOGUHQ�� 6KH� HDUQHG� D� %DFKHORU� RI�
0XVLF�ZLWK�PDMRU� LQ�3LDQR�DQG�PLQRU� LQ�
9RLFH�� DQG� JXLGHV� KHU� VWXGHQWV� E\�
VWDQGDUGV�RI�WKH�1DWLRQDO�*XLOG�RI�3LDQR�
7HDFKHUV��

Stacy Rabinovitz  
Your Silpada Representative 

301-881-9049 
www.mysilpada.com/stacy.rabinovitz 

LIKE IT? Purchase online or by phone. 
LOVE IT? Have a party & get it for FREE! 

WANT EXTRA $$$? Talk to me about becoming a rep!

President’s Message
(continued from page 2)

all summer. To stay up on neighborhood happen-
ings, including power outages, now is a great time 
WR�VLJQ�XS�IRU�WKH�QHLJKERUKRRG�<DKRR�*URXS��7R�
sign up, go to http://randolphcivic.org/email. We 
currently have 223 folks signed up for the group. 
Let’s see if we can push that past 250 by Septem-
EHU��6LJQ�XS�WRGD\��

Stay cool and have a great summer.
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Thanks to everyone who made this a 
JUHDW�5&$�<HDU��6HH�\RX�LQ�WKH�IDOO�
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